
M I S S I O N S T A T EM E N T  

Saint Bernardõs is a Roman Catholic parish providing vital services to the diverse North End community of St. Paul. As 

we extend the hand of welcome to all, our mission is to learn, love, and live the challenging Word of Jesus Christ, 

offering parishioners and neighbors direction and support at every phase of their faith journey. 

One block west of Rice Street on Geranium Avenue 

1160 WOODBRIDGE STREET Å SAINT PAUL, MINNESOTA 55117 

SAINT  BERNARD 
CHURCH  OF  

33RD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  NOVEMBER 15, 2015 

 

Parish Staff 

Parochial Administrator 
Reverend Ivan Sant 

Associate Priest 
Reverend Joseph Kureh 

 
Parish Administrator    Karen Cronin 
Administrative Assistant    Carol Mike  
Business Assistant    Cindy Paslawski 
Faith Formation Director       J. David Neira 
Refugee Liaison            Hsawreh Sharpoehtay  
Refugee Liaison Assistant    Julia Marksue 
Music Director                      Sid Smaka 
 
 

Parish Office 

Phone: (651) 488-6733 
Fax:     (651) 489-9203 

Website: www.stbernardstpaul.org 
Hours: Monday-Friday 8:30 am - 3:00 pm 

 
 

Mass Schedule 

Saturday at 4:00 pm 
Sunday at 8:00 & 10:30 am 

Weekday 
Monday-Saturday - Mass at 8:30 am 

 
*Rosary one half hour before daily Mass. 
*Morning Prayer fifteen minutes before Mass. 

 

Confessions 

Mondays after the 8:30 am Mass 
Saturdays 3:30 and after the 4:00 pm Mass 
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Mass Intentions  
 
 
Saturday     Å Nov 14 
8:30 am      Living & Deceased Members of  
        Catholic United Financial 
4:00 pm    À Norman Jones 
 
Sunday      Å Nov 15 
8:00 am    St. Bernardõs Parish     
10:30 am  À Arthur J. Komarek, Sr. 
 
Monday     Å Nov 16 
8:30 am     À Randy Nelson 
 
Tuesday     Å  Nov 17 
8:30 am     À Lorenzo Hernandaz 
 
Wednesday   Å Nov 18 
8:30 am     À Auntie Hope  
 
Thursday      Å Nov 19 
8:30 am       Rich Jechorek 
 
Friday         Å Nov 20 
8:30 am      Rich Jechorek  
 
Saturday     Å Nov 21 
8:30 am      Rich Jechorek 
4:00 pm    À Frank Elli 
 
Sunday      Å Nov 22 
8:00 am    À Maria Reinhardt    
10:30 am  St. Bernardõs Parish     

STEWARDSHIP  

Readings for the Week of November 15, 2015 

Sunday:  Dn 12:1-3/Heb 10:11-14, 18/Mk 13:24-32 

Monday:  1 Mc 1:10-15, 41-43,54-57,62-63/Lk18:35-43 

Tuesday:  2 Mc 6:18-31/Lk 19:1-10 

Wednesday:  2 Mc 7:1, 20-31/Lk 19:11-28 

Thursday:   Mc 2:15-29/Lk 19:41-44 

Friday:   1 Mc 4:36-37, 52-59/Lk 19:45-48 

Saturday:  1 Mc 6:1-13/Lk 20:27-40 

Next Sunday:  Dn 7:13-14/Rv 1:5-8/Jn 18:33b-37 

©Liturgical Publications Inc 

 

FROM FR. IVANôS DESK 
 
Weekly Collection     
    Actual        Budget 
Weekly-Sunday 11-8: 
Envelope Income $5,266          $4,750 
Plate        435              435 
Gas/Lights       120    159 
Campus Repair         82                69  
Year to Date:  
Envelope  Income         $81,606        $90,250 
Plate                               7,659           8,265  
Gas/Lights                       2,796           3,018  
Campus Repair                 1,447          1,313  
  

 

 
Dear Brothers and Sisters 
 
Last Saturday we had a meeting 
with the Eucharistic Ministers.  It 
was good to see all of them together 
and be able to share some reflections 
and also questions they had. These 
meetings help us to grow in communion and 
therefore we can serve better our parish. We will 
have another meeting next spring. Also later on, I 
will meet with the lectors and ushers who are doing 
a very important service in the liturgies.  
 
Last week I announced the meeting for the World 
Youth Day that I am looking forward to for this 
Sunday (Nov. 15th, 4:00 pm) afternoon.  I encourage 
the youth to attend.  For this event I am looking for 
fundraisers and we got an opportunity for it through 
the Minnesota Timberwolves. I was contacted by 
them to give us an opportunity to raise money. I 
want you to mark on your calendar January 17th. We 
will be selling tickets for the NBA game of the 
Timberwolves for $35 and we will have almost 50% 
profit from the tickets. Everyone can buy these 
tickets. If we manage to sell over 150 tickets we will 
have an hour to use the main courts of the Target 
Center after the game. This is an event for our parish 
to come together and invite family members and 
friends for this event. We will have flyers with more 
details of how you can purchase the tickets.  
 
I hope you have a good Sunday. 
 
 

Fr Ivan 
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A week ago, Fr. Ivan, David Neira, our faith formation 
director, and myself attended the Fall Archdiocesan 
Formation Day.  It was inspiring and challenging at 
the same time.  The main speaker was Sherry Weddell 
who has been involved in evangelization in parish 
settings for about 15 years.  She started the day off 
with challenges.  She talked about how in prior 
generations children automatically joined and 
participated in the faith in which they were raised.  
She called it the ômaintenance program.õ  However, 
that program doesnõt work so well any more.  She 
noted that we need to become a Mission oriented 
church again.  Our children, grandchildren, nieces and 
nephews donõt necessarily practice the faith life in 
which they are raised. 
 
 In 2014, 6.5 Catholics left the Church for every non-
Catholic that entered it.  Many leave Catholicism 
because they have not encountered Christ.  They join 
other faiths because they encounter Him there. 
Another interesting statistic (these statistics come 
from Pew US Religious Landscape Surveys) that she 
shared was that 4.2 people raised in religious 
backgrounds (not just Catholic) entirely abandon 
their faith for every person raised in a non-religious 
background who joins a religious faith. 
 
Ms. Weddell went on to share different stages of the 
development of personal lives of faith.  She discussed 
how important it is to focus on the lived relationship 
with God whether a person is baptized or unbaptized, 
churched or unchurched.  There are many people who 
have spiritual experiences of God who are not 
practicing any kind of faith. There is a great need to 
develop a personal faith/relationship with Jesus rather 
than an institutional faith. 
 
An important part of this development is to leave 
room for people to ask questions and explore their 
faith life.  People need to be accepted where they are at 
and given ample time to seek.  Jesus spent so much of 
his time on earth inviting those who were seeking to 
come and see who He and His Father were.   
A Mission focused parish has various stages of 

transmitting the faithñpre-evangelization, initial 

proclamation of the Gospel and initial teaching/

catechesis.   

    Continued on page 5 

PARISH NOTES  ==FROM THE PARISH ADMINISTRATORôS OFFICE== 

World Youth Day  
World Youth Day will be held in Poland the last week 
of July, 2016.  It would be good if many of our youth 
from St. Bernardõs Parish could attend this amazing 
event.  If you are interested in attending, please join us 
for an informational meeting today, Sunday, Nov 15,  
at 4:00 pm in the parish center.  ALL are welcome! 
 
Thanksgiving Day Mass & Food Shelf Collection 
On Thanksgiving morning, Nov. 26th, there will be an 
8:30 am Mass.  That day there will be an opportunity 
for us to express our gratitude for all of our blessings, 
by sharing with those who have less.  We ask that you 
bring non-perishable food items to the back of church.  
All donations will be given to the Keystone Food Shelf, 
right here in our neighborhood.  Please be generous by 
sharing with others.  It will be appreciated much! 

 
 
 
 
 

Itõs Church cleaning time ! 
We are looking for some volunteers to help with 
cleaning of the Church, before the holiday season.  
Cleaning will take place Saturday, Nov. 28th starting at 
9:30 am until finished.  Just show up.   
It is always satisfying to be able to care for Godõs house 
and prepare it for Christmas. 
 
Prayer Shawls 
Did you know that we are fortunate 
enough to have a group of people 
from our parish who knit and 
crochet prayer shawls?  If you 
would like to join us, we meet once 
a month on a Monday evening at a 
parishionerõs home.  If you donõt 
know how to knit or crochet but 
would like to learn, we can teach 
you!  If you are unable to join us in our monthly get-
together, but are looking for a reason to craft a prayer 
shawl or lap quilt, we would love to have your 
creations.  Please contact Elizabeth Doherty at 317-
9488 for more information, and to get a copy of the 
prayer we use when working on our items.  If you are 
interested in receiving a prayer shawl or lap quilt for 
yourself or anyone you know, who may be facing a 
challenge, please contact the parish office.  The person 
in need does not need to be a parishioner.   
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Sacraments 

Call the Parish Office to make arrangements 
(651) 488-6733 

 
 
Anointing of the Sick 
This Sacrament is to be celebrated when a person is suffering 
from a prolonged illness or when a personõs condition becomes 
serious. 
 
 
Communion for the Sick & Homebound 
Please call the Parish Office to make arrangements.  
 
 
Baptism of Infants 
It is recommended that parents who wish to present their child for 
Baptism make arrangements several months before the due date, as 
the Church asks that children be baptized within a few weeks after 
birth. Parents should contact the Parish Office to meet with a priest.  
 
 
Baptism of Older Children & RCIA 
To become a full member of the Roman Catholic Church, contact 
the Parish Office. 
 
 
Marriage Preparation 
Couples anticipating Christian Marriage need to contact the  
Parish Office at least six months prior to the wedding date they 
desire.  After a pre-nuptial interview with a priest, a specific 
date will be set. Marriage preparation classes are required. 
 

Ministries 
 

Prayer Lineééé..Shirley (651) 488-6330  
                             or Judy (651) 224-2966 

 
Liturgy 
Parishioners are encouraged to offer to be 
readers and altar servers at Mass.  
 
 
Music Office ................................... Sid Smaka (651) 488-6733 
 
 

Faith Formation 

Faith Formationééé...é David Neira (651) 488-6733 
 
In order to accommodate some changes that we have noticed 
during this year, faith formation class times will be adjusted to 
ensure that each non-atrium class has one full hour. Additionally, 
each atrium class will now have a full hour and a half. Below are 
the times for each grade: 
 
Å        4-year olds through Kindergarten (Atrium 1) will meet from           
         10:15 to 11:45 am. 

¶    1st through 3rd students (Atrium II) 12:15 pm-1:45 pm. 

Å        4th through 8th grades will be from 12:15-1:15 pm.   
Å        Confirmation classes and RCIA will continue with their          
         own respective schedules. 
This change will take effect on Sunday, November 8th and will 
remain until the completion of the school year. 
 

 FATHER FLOOD 

To The Nations: Updates on St. Bernardõs Missionary 
Outreach 

By J. David Neira, Faith Formation & RCIA Director  
 

Iõve had the honor of working here at the Church of St. Bernard   
for about four months now. During my job interview back in 
March, I remember specifically being asked if I would be willing 
to go out and engage the refugee population in their own homes. 
Having had years of missionary experience, I responded with an 
enthusiastic òyes!ó These articles which I will be writing are a 
sharing of how I have attempted to be faithful to that response. 
Iõd like to start by introducing a new project here at the parish. In 
addition to overseeing the faith formation and safe environment 
programs, I have created and oversee a òmissionary internshipó 
with the blessing of Fr. Jim and now, Fr. Ivan, respectively. This 
program is a nine month, part-time, and unpaid internship for 
those who would like to gain pastoral and missionary experience 
working in a cross-cultural and underprivileged context.  
 
So far we have four missionary interns who have committed to 
year-long, weekly visits to the Karenni refugees, assisting with 
RCIA and Confirmation, and to mentoring the Karenni youth in 
RCIA. Two interns are seminarians from St. John Vianney 
Seminary and two are former NET missionaries. Another part of 
my job has been to organize and execute a formal RCIA process. 
So far, we have about 15 participants since we started in 
September. This missionary outreach to the Karenni is an 
expression of the evangelization mission of the Church through 
relationship-building and discipleship. Our faith formation 
classes, RCIA, and Confirmation preparation are expressions of 
the teaching mission of the Church through catechesis.  
 
Through these two approaches, we are able to proclaim the 
Gospel of Jesus Christ and His Church by going out into the 
community and also by building up our parishioners. I am excited 
to expand and replicate our initiatives as time progresses, with 
more parish involvement in the future. This is only a starting 
point born from a mere four months of being here and I believe 
we much reason to be hope-filled. Truthfully, even as I write this 
for you now, I am at a loss for words. In what has only been a 
mere two months we have been able to enter into the lives of a 
few of our Karenni brothers and sisters and to develop wonderful 
friendships with them. They are such a blessing to us. This 
foundation is key in order to build a culture of trust, confidence, 
and mutual enrichment through our interactions with the youth 
and with their families.  
                                             Continued on page 5 
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Continued from Page 3:  
From the Parish Administratorõs Office 
 
People are accepted wherever they are at and 
encouraged to be open and to eventually have a deep 
encounter of Christ which calls them to conversion.  
They become intentional disciples. 
 
If you would like to learn more about this work of 
evangelizing in parishes, you may want to get a copy of 
Sherry Weddellõs book, ôForming Intentional 
Disciples.õ 
 
St. Bernardõs has a beautiful mission statement that 
includes extending a welcome to all who come and to 
learn, love, and live the challenging Word of Jesus 
Christ.  The mission statement is on the front page of 
the weekly bulletin.  Take time to read and reflect on 
it this week.  Please also take time to read David 
Neiraõs article about the missionary work our parish is 
involved with in our own neighborhood.  Our RCIA 
program also gives people time to explore and ask 
many questions without making judgments.  Pray that 
we can be that Mission oriented Church. 
 
Karen Cronin 
 

Eucharistic Miracles of the World 
presentation 
St. Jerome's Parish is hosting a Vatican-
sponsored Eucharistic Miracles of the 
World presentation.  Nov. 13-16  
(Fri -Mon), 8:00am to 8:00pm.  There will be 126 
historically documented, photographic Eucharistic 
miracles from various countries. Such miracles may 
help deepen our belief and devotion to Jesus' Real 
Presence in the Blessed Sacrament.  Eucharistic 
Adoration will also take place during the exhibit.  
Free admission!  www.stjeromechurch.org   
 
When in the Hospital or Nursing Home 
Just a reminder.  If you or a loved one enters a hospital 
or nursing home, please call the parish office so that a 
priest can visit and offer the Sacrament of Anointing.  
The hospitals and nursing homes do not notify us  of 
any parishioner admittance, because of privacy laws, 
so it is important that you call us.  Father Ivan will 
make visits on Fridays. 
 
 

Continued from Page 4: 
 
To The Nations: Updates on St. Bernardõs Missionary 

Outreach 

I know that years of reaching out to the Karenni in love and 
sacrifice have been ongoing here and what a blessing it is to help 
continue in this work!  I look forward to sharing more about this 
work with you in the coming weeks. Concretely, as this is a 
brand new project and a new experience for both us on the 
missionary internship team and the Karenni, we have been 
focusing on weekly visits to the Burnquist apartment complexes, 
where some of our parishioners live. We do this because this is 
where the majority of our catechumens and confirmandi live and 
by doing we are able to build relationships with them and 
cultivate an experience of Christian community. This, I believe, is 
making the RCIA process more meaningful and explains why our 
enrollment and participation in the RCIA has gone so well up to 
this point. Lastly, this weekend, our four missionary interns will 
be on a retreat which I will be leading in New Trier, Minnesota. I 
ask for your prayers in particular during this weekend of being 
rooted in the Lord. After all, we canõt give what we donõt have. 
Thank you all and may God bless!  

 

 

Sunday morning 

RCIA class with our 

catechumens and 

confirmandi. 

 

 

 

 One of the October 

 home visits with the 

 Karenni youth.  
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2015 
 

Mary Rinehart (Chair)  rinehart1103@q.com     651-771-1185 
Melinda Perfect (Vice Chair) melindadobon@yahoo.com 
Barb Graff 651-646-5196 
Tom Kneissel 651-276-3045 
Amy Doucette amy.doucette2011@gmail.com 
Kathy Huonder kathyh2580@yahoo.com 
Neil Blageo nblageo@msn.com 

Parish & Community Events 

http://www.stjerome-church.org

